
 
October 1, 2021 
  
Delivered electronically to “nrgoodloe@charter.net” 
  
Subject: PDC Case 95984 
  
Dear Nancy Goodloe: 
  
Below is a copy of an electronic letter sent to Glen Morgan concerning a complaint filed with the Public 
Disclosure Commission (PDC).  
  
As noted below to Glen Morgan, the PDC has dismissed this matter in accordance with RCW 
42.17A.755(1) and will not be conducting a more formal investigation into these allegations or taking 
further enforcement action in this matter.   
 
However, pursuant to WAC 390-37-060(1)(d), this letter serves as a warning letter concerning your failure 
to file accurate and complete reports of contributions and expenditures, including your failure to properly 
report loans and in-kind contributions, your failure to timely report payment of your 2017 filing fee as an 
in-kind contribution, your failure to properly describe some expenditures, and your failure to timely report 
five additional expenditures totaling $651. 
 
Staff expects you to ensure your campaign files timely and accurate reports of contributions and 
expenditures in future campaigns.  Staff also expects you to comply with RCW 42.17A.235(8) which states, 
“The treasurer or candidate shall preserve books of account, bills, receipts, and all other financial records 
of the campaign or political committee for not less than five calendar years following the year during 
which the transaction occurred or for any longer period as otherwise required by law.”  The Commission 
will consider this formal written warning in deciding on further Commission action if there are future 
violations of PDC laws or rules. 
  
If you have questions, you may contact Phil Stutzman at 360-664-8853 toll-free at 1-877-601-2828, or by 
e-mail pdc@pdc.wa.gov. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
Electronically Signed Philip E. Stutzman 
  
Phil Stutzman 
Compliance Officer 



Endorsed by, 
 
Electronically Signed Peter Frey Lavallee 
 
Peter Frey Lavallee 
Executive Director 


